• We have questioned how adequate the Environmental Statement is for decision making, as it has been put together far quicker than most such assessments, ecology surveys are not complete, and there are many unnecessary impacts that could be avoided with simple design changes.

• Around 50 Local Wildlife Sites will be affected, a few positively (through new habitats created nearby) but most negatively- nearly 30 will suffer direct losses. However, many  of these sites have not been re-surveyed since the 90's, so may change in size or status - through our surveys last year a number of new LWS areas were designated  along the line. There are  at least another 50 high-value habitat areas highlighted by HS2 that could be potential LWS, along with many hedges and ponds. So the findings so far are not the full picture.

• Currently 10 ancient woodlands will be directly impacted and 7 indirectly. Of these, 11 are newly discovered, and research is ongoing into another two sites. More ancient woodland is being impacted per km of track than in Phase 1.

• Nearly 30 veteran trees are assumed to be lost within the construction areas, but some areas have not been fully surveyed, so the full number isn't clear  - we have questioned why more trees can't be avoided.

• Several 100 km of hedgerows will be lost, including a great many species-rich ones, and so far there looks to be a deficit in replacement hedges planned.

• A number of viaducts are proposed over river valleys, and extending these would 'miss' some very important habitats, including some old and diverse meadows at Lount Farm.

• A number of 'green' bridges have been proposed, but they do not meet the national best practice guidelines, so we're concerned they will not function for wildlife.

• A lot of important species have been discovered though the surveys undertaken-  regionally important bat populations including a record of a lesser horseshoe bat- very rare for the Midlands; water voles, Great crested newts, farmland and wetland bird populations and rare plants such as black poplar, bog pimpernel and small bugloss

• We have recommended that ways are found to share out mitigation among landowners further from the line that may want new habitats, that more needs to be done to co-ordinate mitigation around Stone due to the Infrastructure Maintenance Base and that a longer tunnel be considered at Whitmore Heath to avoid ancient woodlands.

We will be meeting later this month with HS2, along with ecologists from local councils, to discuss in detail our concerns and how the plans can be improved. 

We will also be deciding whether to petition the Bill and which points to raise.

We will continue to update Local Wildlife Site surveys and assess new sites next year.

